Four finalists named in presidential search

×

Dr. Karin Edwards, Dr. Joaquin Martinez, Dr. Lamata Mitchell, and Dr. Sara Thompson Tweedy

The Clark College Board of Trustees has announced the completion of a major step in selecting the next Clark College President. The trustees selected four finalists Wednesday, December 18, at its monthly public meeting. The board acted on the recommendations made by the search advisory committee that conducted interviews with ten semi-finalists last week.

"It's a milestone in our search and a moment to celebrate," said Board Trustee Paul Speer. "The Search Advisory Committee has accomplished its task in finding Clark College four outstanding candidates. I thank them for their excellent and collaborative work."

The four finalists are: Dr. Karin Edwards, president of the Cascade Campus of Portland Community College; Dr. Joaquín G. Martínez, district vice provost of institutional effectiveness at Miami Dade College; Dr. Lamata D. Mitchell, vice president of instruction and academic operations at Pima Community College; and Dr. Sara Thompson Tweedy, vice president of student access, involvement, and success at SUNY Westchester Community College. Full biographies of all four finalists are available online at www.clark.edu/presidential-search/search/finalists.php.

Clark College received 65 qualified applications as it began its recruitment process in September with the assistance of a national search firm, Gold Hill Associates. The Search Advisory Committee comprised of community leaders, college employees and students then reviewed the applications and narrowed the field to ten semi-finalists. Last week, the

committee interviewed all ten candidates and made their recommendations to the Board of Trustees.

"This was a great process to be part of," said Al Schauer, a committee member and business leader. "I appreciated the robust discussions and ultimately, the strong consensus within the committee that Clark College has four outstanding candidates to choose from."

"This has been an inclusive search with multiple perspectives represented in the process," added Eric Merrill, Clark College Foundation Board Chair and member of the President Selection Committee. "This is a critical leadership position for the college and our community. It's exciting to see high-caliber candidates who want to serve as our next college president."

The finalists will be invited to the college in January for constituent panel interviews and public forums. It is expected that the Board of Trustees will make its selection by the end of February 2020 and that the new President will begin onboarding in the summer of 2020 in preparation for the 2020-2021 academic year.

Current Interim President Dr. Sandra Fowler-Hill was hired in June 2019 to lead the college through the transition. She was not a candidate for the permanent position. Fowler-Hill stepped in when former college president Bob Knight retired last summer.

"Having an interim president has allowed the college and the community this important time to carefully consider who will lead the college into the next decade," said Speer. "Dr. Fowler-Hill has provided key leadership at a critical time and will help the onboarding process with our next President."

More information about the ongoing search process can be found at www.clark.edu/presidential-search.